PEOVER SUPERIOR PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk - Liz McGrath Telephone - 07973681226 Chairman - Kathy Doyle Vice Chairman - Phil Welch

Minutes of meeting held at 7.45pm on Tuesday 26th June 2018 at Over Peover Over Peover Village Hall, Stocks Lane.

Present: Kathy Doyle (KD), Vicki Irlam (VI), Sheila Read (SR), Jayne Rudd (JR), David Clarke (DC), Phil Welch (PW), John Hehir (JH) and George Walton (GW)

Action

18.65	Police report: the police were not in attendance. There was disappointment expressed about the lack of knowledge of the area and the lack of attendance at meeting. There is a monthly crime report issued, which the Clerk will circulate to the meeting and add to the Website. However it is hoped attendance at the next meeting will be made.	Clerk
18.66	Parishioners' Question Time: None	
18.67	Apologies: David Irlam (DI), Susan Mills (SM)	
18.68	Declarations of Interest: None	
18.69	To approve the Minutes of the last Meeting on Tuesday 29 th May 2018: the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record.	
18.70	To discuss matters arising from the last meeting, not already covered in the agenda: GDPR response has been good, will continue to put details on the newsletters.	
18.71	Housekeeping and Maintenance	
	Update on Village Hall Steering Group —	
	 Code of Conduct – A doodle Poll has been created for peoples availability for a code of conduct however the poll is to be extended to add in dates for September and adding in am, pm and evening availability. War Memorial – Posts to be installed in next few weeks. 	Clerk All
	The plants have been changed but will need watering. The meeting thanked Robert Ball and David Clarke for all their	DC
	 work in improving the look of the war memorial. Planting of a Christmas Tree -PW is to look at utilities location and take Robert ball up on his cat scan of the area and test digs. 	PW
	Clerk to contact neighbouring properties to ask about their opinions regarding a permanent tree. Clerk also to chase Peaks and Plains regarding the idea.	Clerk
	 Best Kept Village – all in hand. Vicki has requested a litter hoop. 	Clerk

	• Noticeboards – Cost of new boards are in region of £800-£1000. The handy man who did up the playing field noticeboard has been approached and will create a noticeboard with doors for about £500. A request was made for a soft wood to attach notices to. The meeting agreed that he should make one and then review to see if we replace another.	VI
18.72	Finance:	
10072	Receipts and Payment Report and Bank Reconciliation: were presented to the meeting and accepted. The churches request for a grant of £1500 was agreed as there has not been a request made for the last few years. However it is to be made clear that a grant at this level could not be an annual amount. Mandate has been returned. Errors to the clerks signature and return of Jayne Rudd's certified paperwork are to be rectified. Appoint internal Auditor: A quote from JDH business services is to be sought and also Kathryn Ruddock asked if she is willing to	Clerk
	continue but also give a written report.	
18.73	Planning: Update on Neighbourhood Plan:	
	Planning applications: None	
	To consider Planning Decisions: decisions were reported to the	
	meeting	
18.74	Highways: Adopt a road has so far received one volunteer. It was decided that members would approach people to ask them to take part.	
	Phil Welch – Mainwaring Road and Stocks Lane from Colshaw Hall to School	All
	Jayne Rudd -Stocks Lane from Colshaw Cottages to A50 Vicki Irlam – Stocks Lane from Colshaw Hall to Colshaw Cottages David ClarkeChelford Lane	
	Kathy Doyle – Grotto Lane, Cinder Lane and Batemill David Irlam – Green Lane and Clay Lane.	
	2 volunteers so far for Well Bank Lane and the A50 councillors to keep trying!	
	Bollards are to be ordered and installed on the corner of Clay Lane and Stocks Lane to prevent parents parking on the verge when collecting their children from school and causing dangerous road conditions.	
	Speed watch – All volunteers need retraining. The new patrol area have been told that the scheme is inactive and so a complete retraining needs to take place. There is a bottle neck of area wanting training or re training and so despite our strenuous efforts there is a stalemate situation. Cllr Walton offered to investigate, the clerk also to look into possible solutions.	

18.75	Correspondence: a list was circulated to the meeting. A request has			
10.73	1			
	been made to run a fitness bootcamp on the parish field. Clerk to			
	ask for more details before a decision can be made.			
	Concern regarding the use of mobile phones by tractor drivers			
	through the village has been expressed. Clerk to write to local			
	farmers and contractors to remind them of the dangers of using			
	mobile phones whilst driving and to make them aware that residents			
	will be taking note of number plates and taking pictures of anyone			
	seen using the mobile phone and reporting these to the police.			
18.76	Items for the next agenda: as per annual calendar plus			
	Noticeboards			
	Speedwatch			
	Meeting ended at 21:13			
NEXT	NEXT MEETING 7.45P.M. TUESDAY 24th JULY AT OVER PEOVER VILLAGE			
	HALL.			